Released After His Meeting with Tribal Leaders on March 9, 1993

Media Contact: Jay Ziegler, Bob Walker 202/208-6416

For Immediate Release: March 9, 1993

Print PDF

"I appreciated the opportunity to hear from tribal leaders from across the country. Their input provided an important picture of the economic benefits reservations have gained from Indian Gaming."

"I want to continue to gather information from parties interested in this issue, and I continue to believe these issues are best resolved by bilateral negotiations between states and tribes as intended under the Indian Gaming Regulation Act, and that the Act provides room for compromise."

"Today's meeting was a step forward as was yesterday's discussion with the governors. From this point forward, I will continue to seek out a consensus position to which all parties can agree."

https://www.bia.gov/as-ia/opa/online-press-release/statement-secretary-bruce-babbitt